
 

DELEGATE’S CORNER                                                                                                                                     February 2016 

     Dear Members of CNCA:                                                                                                                             

This weekend the General Service Board is working on the Final Agenda so far I have been notified that the 

Background Material will be posted on the dashboard on February 12th for some areas will be sent on flash 

drive but it will take a little longer. 

I received the ballot results on the following proposal that I mention on Januaries Delegates corner: 

“That the 2016 General Service Conference workshop topic “Anonymity - The Spiritual Foundation” be 

deferred to the 2017 General Service Conference so that the 2016 Conference can discuss and respond to 

the GSB request for sharing on the Feasibility Study.” YES  71        NO ___2__      ABSTAIN __0___      

 Please note that the workshop topic of Anonymity will be deferred to the 2017 General Service 

Conference.  Workshop topics will not be sent out this year from the office for use at area assemblies. I will be 

making a presentation on this topic at the February ACM to get some feedback from all of you guys since this 

will be an important item at the Conference, it is possible that we might get some background material but I will 

let you know as soon as I find out. 

This is the time for all the GSRs to start reaching out to your home groups and to start planning the special 

meetings for the Agenda Topics group consciences, it’s always helpful if you can contact your DCM, DCMCs, 

Area Officers, Past Delegates or anyone who’s been through this process before to help you organize it and you 

can also attend your District workshop were you will find their various successful experiences. 

I want to thank all the 17 volunteers who made themselves available for PRAASA, We still need Spanish 

speaking volunteers for registration, I been in contact with the program chair and she asked Past Delegate Area 

09 and myself to help out to translate the program. 

I got very inspire reading the past Delegates Corner for other years and I found a lot of love, encouragement and 

guidance for all of us who are serving in the present towards the future generations, is really amazing to take a 

look at the past and to feel the gratitude in my heart for those who serve before us thinking that there were 

hoping that someday some of us will show up at the rooms of AA and they did whatever possible to keep the 

doors open for us. There is no doubt that actions were taken for you and I to be sober today. let’s hope with the 

same spirit that we can make the same difference for those who are still out there and specially for those new 

GSRs, who will participate with their group consciences looking toward the future with Love, Gratitude and 

Service for our Future Generations, I’d like to share a phrase that I found in one of our past Delegates Corners 

that is no longer with us “Don’t get caught up in the small details, but look to the primary purpose; This is 

what the Fellowship does best.”  

 

 

 With Spirit of Love in Service 

     Raymundo L. CNCA 06 

         Panel 65 Delegate 


